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PLANNING ZONING BOARD

Tuesday, March 3, 2015
*February 17 & February 24 2015 

 Rescheduled due to inclement weather*
The Planning & Zoning Board held their regular meeting on Tuesday, March 3, 2015 in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building at 6:00 p.m. Board members present were Dean Ward, Andy Rumley, Bonnie Blalock, Michael Benesch, Kenneth Dixon and Ricky Hall. Bill Teer was absent. Staff members present were Nathan Page, Interim City Planner, Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician, Frankie Maness, City Manager and Michael Leinwand Special Projects Coordinator.
Chair Andy Rumley called the meeting to order and gave the Overview of the Board and general meeting rules. Ricky Hall gave the invocation.
1. Public comment on non-agenda items. There were none.
2. Approval of the January 20, 2015 meeting. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Bonnie    Blalock. All voted in favor.
3. Committee Reports. There were none.
4. Old Business. 
5. New Business.
a.
Apex View UBD & Community Center (SUP1501). Request by Thangaraju Muruegsan for a Special Use Permit for a Community Center and Unified Business Development on property located at 602 W Elm St (GPIN 8874759635). The applicant wasn’t at the meeting. Nathan Page explained the request was for a Special Use Permit for a Community Center and Unified Business Development (UBD) on the property which includes three units. Mr. Page said there is an existing drive-thru to be utilized. The location of the drive-thru window and traffic flow are seeking City Council approval. Ms. Blalock asked if Mr. Page had any idea what the applicant was envisioning as a community center, and Mr. Page stated he had received no comment from the applicant concerning what type of community center.  Dean Ward said he had a lot of questions and concerns about this project. Mr. Ward made a motion to table this agenda item until the end of the Planning Board meeting in case the applicant came in later, second by Ricky Hall. All voted aye. 
b.
2035 Comprehensive Plan. Review of the final draft and recommendation on adoption. Mr. Page said that due to the rescheduled time, the contractor, Clarion Associates was unable to present and therefore this agenda item needed to be tabled until the Planning Board March meeting. Ricky Hall made a motion to table it, second by Andy Rumley. All voted aye. 
c. New Business was addressed by Dean Ward. Mr. Ward wanted the Board to review some things in the Administration Amendments to make a payment in lieu of constructing the required sidewalk. There was much discussion among the members regarding the internal validity of the Development Ordinance 10.347 section c5.  Frankie Maness spoke and described to the Board the City of Graham budget being a co-mingled budget. If developers do not install sidewalks or make payment in lieu of sidewalks, the City and its citizens will be burdened with these expenses in the future. Mr. Ward said he would like to table this discussion for a potential text amendment, with time permitting. Mr. Ward made a motion, second by 

Ricky Hall. All voted aye. 
The applicant from the UBD and Community Center project was not present at the meeting. Ricky Hall made a motion to table until the March 17th meeting, second by Michael Benesch. 

Kenneth Dixon apologized to the Board for being late for his first meeting because he had the time of the meeting confused.
No further business the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Martha Johnson
Inspections/Zoning Technician

